Laurel House Northern Sexual Assault Service Tasmania

Thank you for the opportunity to respond to the 'Sexual Offences Against Young People' paper and the follow statement outlines our response.

Laurel House Northern Sexual Assault Service Tasmania agrees with the comments made by The Canberra Rape Crisis Centre and National Association for the Services Against Sexual Violence in relation to the mistake as to age defence.
-       There should be no defence of mistake as to age.
-       Our experience of working with victims of sexual assault of all ages supports the view that the claim of mistake as to age is frequently made in an attempt to avoid punishment.
-       Our experience supports the view that sexual exploitation of minors is widespread and intentional.
-       The stated intention or belief of the perpetrator is irrelevant in regard to the impact on the victim.

[bookmark: _GoBack]In relation to amending the offence of maintaining a sexual relationship, Laurel House agrees that the offence be renamed ‘persistent sexual abuse of a child’. This more accurately describes the behaviour and the status of the victim.
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